Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: MB/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2013/0061/P

	Development Proposed:
	Proposed single storey extensions to dwellings (north east and south west elevations) alterations to lean-to roof forming entrance canopy (north east elevation), formation of new window opening (north west elevation) and formation of new door/window opening (south west elevation) at 31 Mellor Brow, Mellor 

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No representations have been received.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	No representations have been received 



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations.

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan 

Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy ENV4 - Green Belt.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”.

Ribble Valley Core Strategy (Regulation 22 Submission Draft)

Policy DMG1 – General Considerations.

Policy EN1 – Greenbelt.

Policy DMH5 – Residential and Curtilage Extensions.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	Planning consent is sought for the extensions and alterations as described above.  The development site is a detached property that fronts Mellow Brow and is set back from the highway by approximately 9m.  

Single storey extensions are proposed to the north east (front) and south west (rear) elevations.  The works comprise of a series of smaller infill extensions, which will not extend beyond the extent of the existing footprint of the dwelling.  The exception to this would be a small 1.2m projection to the rear of the dwelling.  

The proposed extension to the north east elevation will be an infill extension.  This will not project forward of the front elevation line as defined by the garage and entrance/hallway area.  The alterations will utilise hipped roofs with flat centres and lean to mono pitched roofs.  I am satisfied that the proposed roof forms would be in keeping with the character of the existing dwelling.  

A new window opening is to be formed at ground floor level in the north west elevation, this window will serve the living area.  The window would face on to the gable end of the neighbouring property (No 33).  The boundary treatment between the two properties consists of a close boarded timber fence.  I am satisfied that this fence would ensure the formation of this window opening would not be detrimental to the residential amenity of the area.  

Having considered the submitted details I am satisfied that the proposed extensions and alterations would be in keeping with the character and setting of the existing dwelling.  In addition to this, I am satisfied that the proposed extensions and alterations would not be detrimental to the residential amenity of the area.  

I therefore see no material objections to the granting of this planning permission and recommend accordingly.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 7 February 2013














